
Superintendent’s Memo #291-13

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 

Department of Education

November 1, 2013

TO:  Division Superintendents

FROM:  Patricia I. Wright, Superintendent of Public Instruction



SUBJECT:  2013-2014 Title I, Part C (Migrant Education), Allocations under Provisions
of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 (ESEA) 



Attached are the 2013-2014 Title I, Part C, federal allocations for school divisions that qualify based on their
enrollment of migratory students (Attachment A).  Due to federal sequestration, ESEA program allocations to
Virginia for 2013-2104 have been reduced as compared to the previous year, which has resulted in reductions to
allocations for many divisions. The total amount of the allocation was available to school divisions as of July 1,
2013, through the reimbursement process.  The terms of the grant award for these funds are found in Attachment
B.

Upon final approval of a school division’s application by the Virginia Department of Education, the school
division will receive an e-mail with instructions to log onto the Online Management of Education Grant Awards
(OMEGA) system to review the grant award notification and to distribute the budgets to the object code level. 
Questions regarding this process should be sent to OMEGA Support at 


Omega.support@doe.virginia.gov or call (804) 371-0993.

If an application has already been submitted, an amended or revised application that reflects the 2013-2014 grant
award amount will need to be submitted.

If you have questions or need additional information, please contact Patience Scott, education specialist, at (804)
786-9935 or patience.scott@doe.virginia.gov.

PIW/VT/ps

Attachments:

a. Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965,2013-2014 Title I, Part C, Grant Allocations (PDF)
b. Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, Title I, Part C, Terms of Grant Award (PDF)
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